“The mission of Andover High School is to create an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being.”

DAILY BULLETIN – THURSDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2009 (BLUE DAY)
* The 9th annual road race in memory of Larry Robinson, former principal and Alex Miliotis, former AHS student will be held on Sunday, November 8th at 9am.  Please help raise money for cancer research by joining us in the cafe that morning.  At that time you can register to walk or run the event.  Volunteers are also needed on the course.  See Mrs. Desfosse in the health department if you would like to volunteer at the event or email her at bdesfosse@aps1.net

* Girls' gymnastics signup will be held on Tuesday, November 10 after school in the cafe.

* U Mass Medical School in Worcester is offering a High School Health Careers Program, a four-week, summer residential, tuition-free program for 10th and 11th grade students from June 27th through July 23rd, 2010.  It offers students unique opportunities to learn about the broad spectrum of biotechnology, biomedical research, and healthcare professions. It is designed to improve the academic, study and communication skills of the participants. Upon successful completion, each participant receives a stipend and is awarded a Certificate of Achievement. The HSHCP mission is to increase the number of under-represented and disadvantaged students entering into these fields in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. Online applications may be submitted from November 15, 2009 to March 15, 2010.  Additional informational is available in the Counseling Office.

*This coming Friday, October 23rd the Foreign Language Department will hold a bake sale, as we did last year to support orphans in our sister school in Burkinafaso, Africa.  For more details, please look at the display in the Foreign Language hallway or talk to Madame Shaknovsky.  Please buy baked goods for a good cause, money contributions are very welcome as well. 

*This is a reminder that NHS is offering before school homework help from 7:00 to 7:45 in room 203 on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students can just show up with questions or to get help with an assignment. See Mr. Shea for more details.

*The AHS Chamber Chorus will be performing the national anthem on Friday, October 23rd, 2009 at the UMass Lowell Home Opener. Discounted tickets are available for all students and staff for only $5.00. If you are interested in purchasing a ticket, please see Mr. Mercer in the chorus room.

*Picture Retake Day for students will be held on Tuesday, October 27th, G-day during Blocks 1 and 2. 

*The fitness room will be open for students after school on Thursday s from 2:30 pm – 3:30 pm.  If you want to get in shape-are preparing for a winter or spring sport – or just want to visit Ms. Martini.  Please join us for a fitness extravaganza! 

*Attention students who are taking the Math Olympiad exam TODAY:   Please in check with you block 1 and 2 teachers to let them know you are taking the exam and find out what you will need to make up.  You should check the bulletin board outside of room 340 for your assigned three digit number.  You should report to the café promptly at 7:45 on Thursday October 22nd with your assigned number.  Attendance will be taken at that time.  See your math teacher or Ms. Pappalardo for questions.

*Students can drop in for homework help from the National Honor Society in room 203 on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 7:00 until the first bell. NHS members will be available to help with all academic subjects. No appointment necessary.
*The National Association of Secondary School Principals announces the 15th Annual Prudential Spirit of Community Awards. Any student who has taken part in community service activities over the past year may apply. Recognition will be given to the most deserving applications and one application will be nominated for state-level honors, and will become eligible to win an unrestricted award of $1,000 or more, a medallion, and a trip to Washington D.C. with a parent next spring. The deadline to submit your application to the principal is November 2, 2009. Applications are available online at: http://spirit.prudential.com. More information is available in the Counseling Office.
*Juniors and Seniors: Niki Tsongas is seeking members of the junior and senior class for Congressional Internships in the Lawrence office for the Fall of 2009.  Applicants who are self motivated with strong written and verbal skills, and have an interest in public policy and current affairs are welcome to apply for these positions.  Application forms are available online at Tsongas.House.Gov.  Additional information is available in the Counseling Office.   
* Create-A-Holiday-Card $10,000 Scholarship Contest: This contest is open to students 14 years of age or older at the time of entry. The entrant who creates the best greeting card will win a $10,000 scholarship and have his or her design made into a greeting card. Additionally, a $1,000 award will be given to the school of the scholarship winner. Deadline for submission is January 15, 2010. For more information and official rules, go to www.gallerycollection.com/scholarship.htm
 *Students grades 9-12: AAA Merrimack Valley invites you to enter the 66th Annual AAA National School Traffic Safety Poster Program by illustrating a slogan under the “Alcohol Awareness” category, either in the form of a poster, or an audio/visual public service announcement.  Deadline to apply: February 1, 2010. Application information is available in the Counseling Office.
 
*An Athletic Training Career Day will be held on Sunday, October 25th, 9:30 am – 1:30 pm at Springfield College. The purpose of the career day is to provide high school students interested in a career in Athletic Training with information on professional preparation, credentialing, and career opportunities.
 
*Northeastern University will hold a “2009 Women in Engineering Day” at Northeastern University on Friday, October 30th. To reserve a place, students (especially juniors and seniors) should RSVP before October 23rd by emailing: r.reisberg@neu.edu . Parents are also welcome, space is limited.
FACULTY

* Please help me in promoting the 9th annual road race in memory of Larry Robinson, former principal and Alex Miliotis, former AHS student.  The event will be held on Sunday, November 8th at 9am.  In the past 8 years we have raised over $160,000 for cancer research!  Any incentive you can give your students to participate by running, walking or volunteering that day would be greatly appreciated!!!  There are applications available in the main office.   For more information see Betsey Desfosse in the health department. 

*Picture Retake Day for students will be held on Tuesday, October 27th, G-day during Blocks 1 and 2. 

*The fitness room will be open for faculty after school on Thursday s from 2:30 pm – 3:30 pm.  If you want to get in shape-are preparing for a winter or spring sport – or just want to visit Ms. Martini.  Please join us for a fitness extravaganza! 

 *On Thursday October 22nd all students who are enrolled in an Enriched Math class or BC Calculus are required to participate in the Massachusetts Association of Mathematics League Olympiad.  This ninety minute exam will take place in the café from 7:45 until 9:30.  If students are finished early (most will be) they will be dismissed at the end of block 1.  A list is posted outside of room 340 and a final list will be sent after the exam. If you would like a copy of the list in advance please let Donna Pappalardo know.

JOB OPPORTUNITY
*Looking for student to do yard work.  If you are interested please call Jack at 978-475-8536.

*The Brickstone Square Childcare Center in Andover is looking for a nurturing, responsible assistant teacher of teacher to work Monday through Friday from 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM.  Please call Jenn to schedule an interview at 978-475-7122.

* SWIM INSTRUCTOR POSITIONS AVAILABLE:  Great part-time opportunity.  Pool School Plus is currently teaching at the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Lawrence.  We are looking for qualified swim teachers and/or students with a swim background who love children and love to get wet.  Excellent pay and flexible hours.  Please feel free to contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding days and hours available.  Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program.

OFFICE DETENTION DUTY – 10/19/09-10/23/09
Monday

10/19
Givens, C (224)

Thursday
10/22
Griffin, J (320)
Tuesday
10/20
Goldin, J (209)

Friday

10/23 
Hajdukiewicz, L (229)
Wednesday
10/21     Greenspan, E (Asst. Prin)
1st Term Ends       Tuesday, November 10, 2009       
                                  3rd Term Ends    Thursday, April 8, 2010

2nd Term Ends      Wednesday, January 27, 2010       
                                4th Term Ends     Last day of school

